

6th September 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

Austerfield Residential Trip - Year 3, & 4

Residential visits have always been an important part of your child's education at Misson Primary School, and it has been a source of great regret that in the aftermath of the COVID pandemic not all these visits have taken place. However, we have the opportunity to take the children in years 3 & 4 to a one night residential at Austerfield Study Centre this term.

We would also like to take Year 4 away (along with Year 5) to Hathersage for 2 nights in May next year, so they don't miss out on the normal Year 4 residential.

The Austerfield visit will run from Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> October to Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> October 2024. We shall be staying at Austerfield Study Centre and the children will be supervised by staff at all times. Children will be taking part in various activities such as team building and educational activities about rocks, including a visit to the local quarry.

The cost of the trip will be £40 which includes accommodation, food and all activities. A kit list will be issued nearer the time, if you have any questions please contact Mr Roberts, Mrs Tanner or Mr Birch.

We would be grateful if you could arrange for your child to be taken to the Centre for 9am on Tuesday 1st October. The children can be collected from the centre from 3.00 pm Wednesday 2nd October to allow parents to collect other children from school at the normal end of school time.

When dropping off and collecting your child please pull into the quarry entrance just before the Study Centre. You can then access the centre via the back gate. We will be there to welcome them on arrival.

Please use ParentPay to pay a deposit of £10 by Monday 16th September. As the notice for this visit is very short, payment of the balance can be made up to 2th December 2024.

We hope that all Year 3 & 4 children will be able to attend this residential. However, if you think your child may not be able to attend, please speak with us as soon as possible.

Permission for the visit can be given on parent pay, when paying the deposit

Kind regards,

Mr Birch, Mr Roberts and Mrs Tanner